## REPORT OF THE LOTTERY OVERSIGHT SUBCOMMITTEE OF THE ARKANSAS LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL

## October 19, 2018

Senator Sample and Representative Dotson, Co-Chairs:

The Lottery Oversight Subcommittee met Thursday, October 18, 2018, in Committee Room 151, State Capitol, Little Rock, Arkansas. The Subcommittee heard testimony regarding the following items:

- 1. Activities and operations of the Office of the Arkansas Lottery, with testimony from Mr. Bishop Woosley, Director, Office of the Arkansas Lottery.
- 2. Review of business plan and consulting services by Camelot Global, with testimony from Mr. Bishop Woosley, Director, Office of the Arkansas Lottery and Mr. John Skrimshire, Vice President, Commercial Operations, Camelot Global North America
- 3. Update on the Arkansas Academic Challenge Scholarship program, with testimony from Dr. Maria Markham, Director, Arkansas Department of Higher Education
- 4. Reviewed and submitted the following report to the Arkansas Legislative Council:
  - a) Request for Reimbursement of Administrative Expenses from Office of the Arkansas Lottery for FY2018, with testimony from Dr. Maria Markham, Director, Arkansas Department of Higher Education